
Date: February 14, 2013 Location: Room 102

Convened: 10:40 AM

Adjourned: 11:35 AM

Senator Daryl Beall, Co-Vice Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.  The roll
call was dispensed with and a quorum declared present.
 
Minutes of the February 13 meeting were approved.
 
Billie Bailey, Executive Director of the Grout Museum District and Bob Neymeyer, Historian,
Grout Museum District, provided information on the Veterans Oral History Exhibit at the
Sullivan Brothers Iowa Veterans Museum.
 
Jodi Tymeson, Executive Director of the Department of Veterans Affairs; Keith Gunzenhauser,
former Finance Officer, American Legion Post 403; Marsha Whiteaker, Legion Commander,
American Legion Post 403; and Joe Herman, Building Project Manager; presented information
on the Iowa Veterans Cemetery, including a brief overview of the Iowa Veterans Cemetery and
the Van Meter Community Center capital project serving the cemetery.
 
The presentation by the Department of Public Defense - Military Division on the update and
status of capital projects for the Iowa National Guard was postponed until Thursday, February
21.
 
As there was no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at
11:35 a.m.

COMMITTEE MINUTES for
TRANSPORTATION, INFRASTRUCTURE, AND CAPITALS

APPROPRIATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE

Attendance Roll Call:
Present: Senators Beall-VC, Kapucian-RM, Bowman, Representatives Maxwell-VC,

Cohoon-RM, Alons, Dunkel, Jacoby, Landon, Lykam

Absent: None

Excused: Senators McCoy-CH, Anderson, Representatives Huseman-CH, Moore

Senator Daryl Beall

Charlotte Mosher, Committee Secretary


